
Coming Events 
TUES JUNE 18 6:30 Mutual Ministry Meeting 
WED JUNE 19 12:00 Rejected Prophets Bible Study 
  7:00 Rejected Prophets Bible Study 
THURS JUNE 20 12:00 Senior Social 
SUN JUNE 23 2nd Sunday after Pentecost 
  8:00 Worship  
  10:30 Worship  
WED JUNE 26 12:00 Rejected Prophets Bible Study 
  7:00 Rejected Prophets Bible Study 
SUN JUNE 30 3rd Sunday after Pentecost 
  8:00 Worship  
  10:30 Worship 
MON JULY 1 6:30 Worship & Music Meeting 
TUES  JULY 2 11:00 Property Meeting 
WED JULY 3  NO Rejected Prophets Bible Study 
THURS JULY 4 OFFICE CLOSED 
SUN JULY 7 4th Sunday after Pentecost 
  8:00 Worship 
  10:30 Worship  
   Evelyn Wood Baptism 
 

BETHANY ANNOUNCEMENTS 6-16-19 

Elbe Service Today – You are invited to worship at the Little White Church in Elbe 
today, Sunday, June 16th at 2:30 PM, followed by a fellowship time in the Pfarrhaus.  
The guest pastor will be Pastor Mary Davison, retired, author of Old Lady on the Trail.   

Food Bank Focus – The “urgent need” for June is toilet paper.  Although not a food 
item, our clients repeatedly beg for it, as it is an unmet need for the needy. 

Last Senior Social – Thurs. June 20th will be the last Senior Social until the fall. We 
will conclude with a Bar-B-Que. Burgers and brats will be provided. A special request 
from the Lunch Lady Team is that Senior Social participants FILL THE FOOD BANK 
SHOPPING CART this month to help supplement the food bank for the summer 
months. Your donations will help so many others as Bethany's outreach ministry 
continues outside our doors!  

Quarterly Devotionals – The regular print and large print editions of Christ in Our 

Home are available now on the table in the narthex.  Please take one! 

Thank You – to Gary Pollock, Linda and Steve Duncan, and Alan Eagle for helping 

plant the garden.  It is now full and waiting for the abundance of summer. In fact, they 

were looking for space for the last few plants!  Thank you for all the plants donated 

and the helping hands up to this time, but the project will need more help with weeding 

and harvesting throughout the summer. Watch for a sign-up sheet in the narthex. ~ 

Wendy and Walt Sandor 

June Edition of Living Lutheran – is available on the stand by the entry doors. 

Please take one. 

A Note of Thanks – THANK YOU Bethany Family for all the prayers and cards that 

you sent to me during my rehabilitation for my new left hip. They meant a lot and I 

really appreciated them. ~ Beulah Parsons. 

Update on Our Seminarian! Melissa Anderson Trust will be starting her 4th year 

culminating internship in September at Calvary Lutheran Church in Federal Way. This 

internship will be for one year and Calvary will provide housing for their family during 

this time. In preparation, Melissa and her family will be moving back to Washington at 

the end of June. Melissa will be working at Rainier Mountaineering, Inc., in Ashford 

over the summer while Ted takes this opportunity to be a stay at home dad for the 

summer.  Melissa will walk at graduation in May/June 2020 but won’t officially 

graduate until she completes this internship requirement. After the internship, Melissa 

is planning to complete a Clinical Pastoral Education Residency, which is a full year 

and is paid. Completing the CPE residency will give her the additional training needed 

to reach her ultimate goal of becoming a hospital chaplain.  

Vacation Bible School – Preparations for VBS are in full swing! If you would like to 

help, there are several items that are needed that you can donate. There is a basket 

in the narthex next to the ROAR Jeep with the names and number of items needed. 

Items are needed by Sunday, July 7th and can be left behind the ROAR Jeep. 

Monetary donations are also gladly being accepted to help defray the cost of supplies 

and snacks. Monetary donations can be put in the offering plate or left in the office. 

Upcoming Baptisms – Evelyn Wood’s baptism has been rescheduled for Sunday, 

July 7th during the 10:30 AM worship service.  Haven and Madison Haifley (Blair & 

Tammy Haifley’s daughters) will be baptized on Sunday, July 21st, also at the 10:30 

AM worship service. 

Office Closed – The office will be closed on Independence Day, Thursday, July 4th. 


